Georgia Commission on Hearing Impaired and Deaf Persons
Wednesday, February 2, 2011
9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Atlanta Speech School
3160 Northside Pkwy NW
Atlanta, GA  30327
Meeting Minutes
Members Present:  Ms. Robin Ferst, Ms. Laura Sarsfield, Dr. Helena Solodar, Mr. Comer Yates

Members Absent:  Mr. Chuck Leavell, Ms. Lee Ann Meadows

Staff Present:  Ms. Katherine Cadena 

The Meeting was called to order at 9:20 a.m. by Dr. Solodar.  Mr. Yates made a motion to approve the minutes from the meeting held October 27, 2010. Ms. Sarsfield seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved.  
Dr. Solodar informed members that terms expire effective March 1, 2011 and members should inform Ms. Cadena if they would like to serve a successive term for the next three years.  Dr. Solodar reminded members the by-laws indicate her term as Chairperson is up on June 30, 2012 and Mr. Yates term as Vice-Chairperson expired on June 30, 2010, however, he can succeed himself.  Ms. Ferst nominated Mr. Yates for Vice Chairperson, Ms. Sarsfield seconded the nomination.  An election vote for Vice-Chairperson was conducted.  Mr. Yates received four votes for Vice-Chairperson for June 30, 2010 to June 30, 2011.    Dr. Solodar asked for members to review the by-laws if there are any changes the Commission would like to amend.     
A revised organizational chart of the State of Georgia and the Department of Community Health and the Department of Human Services was handed to members and discussed.  

The Commission members discussed the current Commission vacancy.  Ms. Cadena has submitted a request for nomination to the Governor’s office.  In addition, Ms. Cadena will continue correspondence with the Governor’s office to determine how best to update the Governor of Commission initiatives to move an action plan forward.   
Dr. Solodar has attempted to speak with Brian Castrucci, Director of Maternal Child Health, Division of Public Health, Department of Community Health regarding reporting procedures and data collection, but has not been successful.  She will continue to attempt to call Mr. Castrucci and receive the requested information.

Dr. Solodar gave a brief presentation on hearing loss.  A similar PowerPoint presentation will be made available on the Commission’s website.  
Dr. Solodar gave a brief presentation on benefits of looping venues.  

Dr. Solodar discussed the Commission public awareness campaign that may focus on Looping America initiative as a starting point as it is already supported by the American Academy of Audiology and Hearing Loss Association of America.  Another starting point for the public awareness campaign is focusing on hearing protection.   The Commission discussed hosting a reception in mid-May to raise awareness for hearing loss.  
Dr. Solodar discussed the critical shortage of audiologists and the lack of a doctoral audiology program in Georgia.  She asked for members to forward any information regarding education contacts to her that may be able to partner with Georgia State University.  The Board of Regents may look very favorably on a collaborative effort to bring a doctoral audiology program in Georgia.  Ms. Ferst stated the Georgia Research Alliance, Eminent Scholar Challenge Grants have lost funding and will not be provided funding in the future.  She requested the Commission should advocate that the funding remain available by facilitating private partnerships.  
Mr. Yates discussed education initiatives.  He spoke of the pilot program/model of RESA.  Kenny Moore, Sara Rank, Frank Nesbitt are all involved in the collaboration.    The community practice program, expected to launch in August, allows any teacher or professional who is working with a child with hearing loss to be engaged in a community of practice to focus on ensuring children are reading on grade level by 3rd grade by calendar year 2020.  The pilot program is intended to be a permanent resource to improve access across the state.  It is not modality based: all children, signing and listening and spoken language will benefit.  
Mr. Yates recommended Sara Rank speak about how the recently signed law from President Obama regarding newborn hearing screenings will affect Georgia’s children at the next Commission meeting.  

Ms Sarsfield discussed outcomes in the UNHS Education Subcommittee.  A pilot program has been initiated in four hospitals.  The goal is for every screener to be trained in a consistent manner and for all newborns to be screened in a consistent manner.  A questionnaire will be mailed to parents as a baseline to establish parent knowledge prior to implementing the program.  The pilot will start in March or April and last three months.  After three months, the team will assess the results.  “Have You Heard” brochures have been updated and will be available in English and Spanish and posted online.  Suggestions were taken for using grant money prior to March 31st.  The money will be used for training, public service announcements broadcasting in both English and Spanish, and billboards.  The ads will be targeted to areas where there is a high incidence of parents not scheduling follow-up appointments.  Money may be available for a hearing aid loaner bank and diagnostic facilities.  Ms. Cadena will work with UNHS staff to coordinate efforts so that resources between the two agencies can be maximized to full potential.  
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made and seconded by Commission members.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:25 p.m.  

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, April 21, 2011 from 9:00 A.M. until 1:00 P.M. at the Auditory Verbal Center, 1901 Century Boulevard NE, Suite 20, Atlanta, GA 30345
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